
 

 

Agenda 
Working Group 

April 1, 2025 
2:30 p.m. 

Remote meeting 
Please register and join via Zoom. 

Persons in need of accommodations, such as interpretation services, manual captioning, 
or assisted listening devices, are asked to contact the meeting organizer, Steph Piperno 
at spiperno@drcog.org at least three business days in advance of the meeting. 

 

1. Welcome and introductions  
2. Informational briefings: Innovative Electric Vehicle Charging  

• State of Electric Vehicle Charging in Colorado, Colorado Department of 
Transportation, Mike King 

• Wireless Charging Roadway, Michigan Department of Transportation, 
Michele Mueller  

• Right of Way Charging in Portland, Portland Bureau of Transportation, 
Hannah Morrison 

3. Upcoming grant opportunities  
4. Partner agency updates and other matters 
5. Adjourn 

Next meeting – June 3, 2025 

 

 

 

 

https://us06web.zoom.us/meeting/register/xrIHbAq3Sle_7I8h12qfMw
sipiperno@drcog.org


 

 

Meeting Summary 
Working Group 

Tuesday, February 4, 2025 
2:30 p.m. 

Held remotely via Zoom 
 

Attendees 
Brodie Ayers, Denver Airport 
Clara Bechtel, RTD 
Erik Braaten, DRCOG 
Frank Bruno, Via Mobility Services 
Anna Bunce, City of Centennial 
Suzanne Carulo, CDOT 
Kenna Davis, City of Littleton 
Kalie Fallon, City of Longmont 
Derek Fern, City of Arvada 
Andy Geseke, CDOT 
Nataly Handlos, RTD 
Keith Hangland, Bentley Systems 
Thomas Joyce, CDOT 
Emily Lindsey, DRCOG 
Greg MacKinnon, DRCOG 

Rocky Macsalka, Wheat Ridge 
Gagan Masaun, CDOT 
Courtney McDonough, CDOT 
Malorie Miller, DRCOG 
Doug Monroe, RTD 
Cole Neder, DRCOG 
Lisa Nguyen, Denver Airport 
Steph Piperno, DRCOG 
Carson Priest, Smart Commute 
Marni Ratzel, Jefferson County 
Camilla Soechtig, RTD 
Charlie Stanfield, RTD 
Aaron Villere, DRCOG 
Melanie Ward, City of Centennial 

Welcome and introductions 

Emily Lindsey, Chair, welcomed attendees to the Advanced Mobility Partnership Working 
Group.  

Informational briefings 

Ride Alliance 
Malorie Miller from the Denver Regional Council of Governments, gave an overview of 
the region’s Ride Alliance project, specifically highlighting the scope of the recently 



 

 

awarded Strengthening Mobility and Revolutionizing Transportation stage one grant. The 
Ride Alliance project aims to build a trip exchange hub that eliminates silos and 
maximizes available resources, providing a one-stop-shop for folks looking for 
transportation to connect them to services that support a high quality of life. The project 
received a $975,486 Strengthening Mobility and Revolutionizing Transportation grant in 
July 2024 to carry out stage one of the project, which will enhance, integrate and pilot the 
trip exchange hub. 

Autonomous truck mounted attenuator for work zone safety 
Gagan Masaun from the Colorado Department of Transportation, gave an overview of the 
state’s autonomous truck mounted attenuator project, specifically highlighting the scope 
of the Strengthening Mobility and Revolutionizing Transportation stage one grant 
awarded in 2023. The project is designed to test autonomous vehicles that remove the 
driver from the maintenance truck, which minimizes operational risks, enhances efficiency 
and optimizes highway management. The current use case is on paint striping operations 
on lower volume state highways. This project is part of a multi-state effort that looks more 
broadly at the use cases for integrating autonomous truck mounted attenuators, assesses 
the versatility of the trucks and develops a toolkit for future implementation. The other 
states testing the technology are Minnesota, Oklahoma and Wisconsin departments of 
transportation. 

Working Group leadership 

Ms. Lindsey introduced Thomas Joyce from the Colorado Department of Transportation 
as the co-chair of the working group for the 2025 calendar year.  

Partner agency updates and other matters 

Ms. Lindsey asked if any participants on the call had updates. Lisa Nguyen from the 
Denver Airport announced a dynamic traveler information project at the airport and 
shared information about improved bicycle parking at the facility. 

Next meeting and adjournment 

Ms. Lindsey thanked everyone for participating in the meeting. The next meeting is 
scheduled for April 1. 
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